
August 28, 2025 

Todd Fisher 

LBCR, LLC 

1440 Blue Sage Ct. 

Boulder, CO 80305

Re: Ignacio Pit - File No. M-1992-054  

LBCR, LLC 

Technical Revision (TR-5) 

Importation of clean inert material for backfill 

Dear Todd Fisher: 

On August 28, 2025 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 

Technical Revision application submitted to the Division on August 27, 2025, addressing the 

following: 

Use material that was dumped on site before mining (concrete) and materials  to be imported from 
off-site (cuttings and hydrovac soil) as backfill for final grade and reclamation. All materials are to 
be clean, inert, and inspected at the point of origin and before final placement. 

The decision reached by the Division is:  approve.  

The terms of Technical Revision No. 5 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit 

No. M-1992-054. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1992-054 remain in full 

force and effect. 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (970) 433-8393, or by email at 

dustin.czapla@state.co.us. 

Sincerely, 

Dustin M. Czapla 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

cc: Nathan A. Barton 




